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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 5th January 2019
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees
Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Ken Browne (Comber), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Allan Davison (VP/Third Carrick), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Vicky McAuley (Wellington), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Michael Alcorn (Downshire)
Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. (some minor amendments were made).
Paul Kirk thanked Amber MacLennan for producing the minutes.
Correspondence
It was with deepest regret that the BBL learned of the death of George McFadden on 15th December, Margaret Campbell on 5th January and the mother of Terry & Liam Doherty also on 5th January. 
As a mark of respect, Allan Davison called a minute’s silence to allow those present to remember those who had passed away. 

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £3338.94. He advised that some Festival of Brass expenses had gone out and that income from affiliation fees and the Solos & Ensembles had started to arrive.    
Paul Kirk to remind bands that affiliation fees are due. Bands who had not paid their fees cannot vote at meetings or take part in affiliated sections of contests.

Compering at Entertainment Contests
Paul Kirk advised that views were sought from bands with regards to whether BBL should provide a compere at entertainment contests or whether bands should compere their own performances. 

Feedback has suggested a 50/50 view, with some bands preferring to use a BBL compere and others preferring to supply their own. 

Following some debate, the general view of the majority of those present at the meeting was that the BBL will supply a compere but it is up to bands to choose whether to avail of the service. This was proposed and agreed by majority.
If using the BBL compere, it would be helpful if bands could supply compere notes in advance of the event in order to allow queries to be resolved without the pressure of contest day. 

A discussion then ensued as to whether compering should affect entertainment adjudication and whether it would be right to penalise bands who cannot provide their own compere. It was agreed that bands are open to contact the BBL compere prior to the contest to discuss how their programme should be presented.

Adjudicator guidance to remain unchanged. 
Festival of Brass 2018

There is some doubt as to whether the contest can continue to be hosted at Queen’s University. A conversation needs to be had with Michael Alcorn to ascertain whether 1) the 2019 event will go ahead 2) whether future years will be possible. 

In the meantime, other venues need to be considered. A decision will need to be made at the March meeting to allow contest plans to be developed in good time. 

Solo & Ensemble Competition

Amber MacLennan advised that 8 bands have sent entries so far, the closing date is midnight so hopefully other entries will follow later in the day.
Amber also reported that there hadn’t been any feedback on the restructuring of the classes.

Paul Kirk to forward information to bands regarding the Friday night workshop and also to remind them to return any perpetual trophies.

Contd…

Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown

Closing date for entries is Saturday 26th January.
With regards to entertainment adjudicator, it was suggested that Wilfie Pyper could perhaps adjudicate the later bands with a local person, perhaps George Williamson, adjudicating the earlier bands. 

It was noted that new trophies need to be ordered soon.

Ken McFarland to be contacted to confirm that he is happy to compere the event. 

Spring Festival

Tommy Barr to be contacted to see if any funding will likely be available. 
Entry forms to go out to bands with closing date agreed as Saturday 23rd February. 

Other Business
There being no other business, Allan Davison brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be 2nd February in Laganvale Bandroom.
Contest Dates

Solos & Ensembles – 16th February 2019

Brass in Concert – 1st & 2nd March 2019

Spring Festival – 6th April 2019
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